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The St. Rita Magazine 
Changes Clerical at St. Rita!  

A lot of exciting changes at St. Rita this summer, especially among the         

clergy! 

First, congratulations to Deacon Chris Knight  and Deacon Peter 

Raad , sons of this Parish, both of whom were ordained June 2 by Bishop 

Burns to the Permanent Diaconate. Deacon Chris has been appointed to 

serve at St. Rita along with another new Deacon, Bob McDermott ,          

originally from All Saints, while Deacon Peter has been assigned to              

St. Monica. Weôre so grateful for their ministry! Letôs pray for them as they 

begin their ordained service among us! 

We also welcome to St. Rita Fr. Michal Markiewicz , a newly ordained 

priest, originally from Poland. He has been assigned to St. Rita as well, and 

so we look forward to his ministry here. Likewise, we welcome back               

Fr. Edwin Leonard . He has been assigned Priest in Residence at St. Rita. 

That means he will continue his ministry as Vocations Director for the        

Diocese and as Chaplain for Bishop Lynch High School; however, he will 

help us with Masses and confessions and other duties throughout the week. 

Itôs great to have him back! 

But, of course, change is difficult too. We say goodbye to Fr. Steve Antes  

who has been reassigned to St. Maryôs in Sherman. Well loved, we will miss 

his caring ministry among us. We wish him every blessing! We also bid  

farewell to Deacon Doug Breckenridge  who has been reassigned to            

St. Patrickôs in Dallas. Again, itôs sad to see Deacon Doug, who does so much 

for the Parish behind the scenes, go. But we wish him the very best! 

Thatôs a lot to take in! That said, have a blessed summer! My only advice: 

keep going to Mass whether here or on vacation. We need you, and you need 

God and his people. Thatôs because being Church together matters! God 

bless you! I give thanks for each of you! Be different! Be loving! Be St. Rita! 

pax, 

Fr. Joshua  


